MAYOR
MANAGER's QOIFFICE

CITY OF HOMER
HOMER, ALASKA.
RESOLUTION 96- 2 %
A RESOLUTION OF THE HOMER CITY COUNCIL OFFICIALLY
DESIGNATING THE SEAFARER’S MEMORIAL AS A “PARK” FOR THE

PURPOSE OF IT BEING INCLUDED ON THE LIST OF CITY PARK LAND
AND ELIGIBLE FOR CITY MAINTENANCE..

WHEREAS, there is approximately 95.51 combined acres now designated as City land now used
for parks and recreation, (45.28 acres officially designated and 50.23 acres unofficially
designated); and

WHEREAS, the Homer City Council approved the area for Seafarer’s Memorial on 26

November 1990, by Memorandum 90-230, defined as 10,000 square feet (100" X 100" located
within Lot 31, Homer Spit Amended Subdivision; and

WHEREAS, the memmorial has been completed; and

WHEREAS, the City of Homer has stated their intent that this land is for public purposes as
well as requesting the Kenai Peninsula Borough to classify this 100" X 100" square feet area of
land for public use asg a park.

WHERIAS, an official park land is either dedicated as such on a plat or a deed of record.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Homer designate the
SEAFARER'S MEMORIAL PARK as an official City park.

DATED this 8th day of April 1996 at Homer, Alaska.
CITY OF HOMER

/%‘/éb%_h_

I—Iarry bﬂegmre Iﬁayor

ATTEST:

houn, City Clerk

FISCAL NOTE: In attached Memorandum 96-107



. CITY OF HOMER

CITY HALL TELEPHONE (907) 235-8121

451 EAST PIONEER AVENUE HOMER, AK 99603-7645 TELECOPIER (907) 235-3140

MEMORANDUM 9%L-/0%

TO: Homer City Council

FROM: Harry E. Gregoire, Mayor %‘:&g/
DATE: April 1, 1996

SUBI: SEAFARER’S MEMORIAL PARK

As noted on the attached reselution we have two options for designating this as an officially
recognized park for the City of Homer as noted in the Comprehensive Plan. We need to decide
the formality of the parks designation.

A replat will cost approximately $1500. or a survey/Metes and Bounds Description would cost
approximately $500, but this last option will not show up on a plat.

Currently mamntenance is done by volunteers and members of the North Pacific Fisheries
Assoctation Inc.. This is a precautionary measure to insure continued maintenance in the event
that volunteers no longer care for it.

RECOMMENDATION:

[t 15 recommended that we use the metes and bounds description method of formality {or this
purpose as it seems to be the most cost affective. We anticipate approximately $500.

FISCAL NOTE:
. Survey/Metes and Bounds Description approximately $300.
s The possible maintenance costs have not been identified at this time.

/th




Tabie 6-1

City Parkland
Parks Acreage
Karen Hornaday Park 40.00 acres
Bishop’s Beach Park 2.10 acres
Jeffrey Park .38 acres
Ben Walters Park 2.48 acres
Bayview Park .06 acres
WKFL Park .26 acres
Sub-total Park Acreage 45.28 acres

City Land unofficially designated for parks and recreation is as follows:

Park/Recreation Area ) Acreage

Harborside Park 1.50 (approximation)
Sterling Highway Park/RV Dump Station 1.73 acres
Kachemak Drive Sports Park (Proposed) 40.00 acres

Paul Banks Day Use Park (Proposed) 5.00 (approximation)
Mariner Park (Proposed) 2.00(approximation)
Sub-total Park/Recreation Acreage 50.23 acres

TOTAL PARKS/RECREATION ACREAGE  95.51 ACRES

(n An official parkland is that which is either dedicated as such on a plat or a deed
of record.

(2) Park and Recreaton areas do not include campgrounds or trails. These areas are
used for recreational purpose, but have not yet been officially dedicated as such by
plat or deed. .

Source: 1989 City PlanningDepartment Records and 1989Kenai Peninsula Borough
Tax Assessor Rolls ‘
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HOMER CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 26, 1990

policemen. She queried if an ordinance was required so that this
type of mayhem could be adequately handled in the future.

City Manager Swackhammer advised that there is sufficient state
laws which serve adequately this type of situation. He informed
the Council that there had been arrests made that night.

Councilmember Ringer noting the hefty increase in bhullding permits
and suggested that this is another reason to eliminate sign permits
particularly with the sghortage of personnel 1in the Planning
Department.

COMMITTEE REPORTS COMMITIEE
REPORTS

PENDING

NEW BUSINESS BUSTHESS
NEW BUSINESS

A. Memorandum 90-230, from the City Planner to the City Manager,

ke: SEAFARERS MEMORTATL MEMORIAL /

SEAFARER'S

HENRY/RINGER - MOVED FOR THE ADOPTION OF THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF MEMORIAL

MEMORANDUM 90-230. (Recommendation: Approve the North Pacific

Fisheries Association, Inc. request for approximately 10,000

square feet, or a 100 X 100 foot area to be located within Lot 31,

Homer 2pit Amended Subdivision, to be used ag a Seafarer's

Memorial.)

PENDING BUSINESS

Councilmember McHone expressed concern with the location, wanting
to make certain that this would not be in the way of any dredging
efforts or other reguired work.

Councilmember Ringer allaved his concexns, adding that this is a
culmination of a long process and has been reviewed very carefully
with numerous locations. This location has heen selected for its
vigibility and accessibility and has met all qualifying criteria.
Mr. Ringer advised that there is only one or one and a half years
more of filing needed before moving to a new location.

VOTE: YES: HANOSKI, SWEIVEN, GODFREY, RINGER, HENRY, MCHONE.
Motion carried.

RESOLUTIONS RESQLUTIONS

ROADS/STREETS

A. RESOLUTION 30-85, OF THE HOMER CITY COUNCIL NAMING UNNAMED ..ocine ave.

RIGHT-OF-WAY WOODSIDE AVENUE.

9 11/27/90 - mls




RECEIVE]
CITY OF HOMER NOV 191090

CITY HALL TELEPHONE (907) £y iy Homer

491 EAST PIONEER AVENUE HOMER. AK 99603-7624 TELECOPIER (207) 265ty 1Manager

MEMORANDU M 70-.230

TO: 2. E. SWACKHAMMER, CTTY MANAGERQ'
FROM: EILEEN R. BECHTOL, CITY PLANNER%E
DATE : NOVEMBER 20, 1990

SUBJECT: SEAFARER'S MEMORIAL

The North Pacific Fisheries Assoclation, Ine. has requested that
the City of Homer designate an approximate 10,000 sguare foot
area on the Homer Spit for a Seafarer's Memorial. The property
requested 1s contained within Lot 11, Homer Splt Amended
Subdivision, located on the west side of the Spit across from
Fish Dock Road. The proposed dedication would be an approximate

100 foot x 100 foot section of the lot, which is zoned Open Space
Recreation.

The purpose of the proposed memorial is S0 honor and rememter
those lost at sea and to provide a place where families and

friends can ¢o pay their respects. The North Pacific Fisheries
Association, Inc., is currently requesting design ideas from the
community.,

The Port and Harbor Commission reviewed the proposal at the
September 19, 1990 meeting and approved +he concept of a

Seafarer's Memorial at the preposed  location. The Lease
Negotiating Committee reviewed the proposal and wvoice non-
objection.

Recommendation

The Homer City Council approve the North Pacific Fisheries
Association, Inc. request for approximately 10,000 square feert,
or a 100 x 100 foot area to be located within Lot 31, Homer Spit
Amended Subdivision, to be used as a Seafarer's Memorial.

Attachments

1. Letter from NPFA, received 10/16/90

2w Vicinity Map

B, Port and Harbor Commission meeting minutes, dated 5/19/90
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Horth Pacific Plskentes ssnciation, Iue.

PLANNING /ZONING

HEADQUARTERS:
BOX 7% e HOMER ALASKA 99603

SEAFARER'S MEMORIAL

The purpose of the Seafarer’s Memorial will be to honor and remember those lost at
sea and to provide a place where famiiies and friends can come to pay their
respects. it will also serve as a tribute to all the community members who earn
their living on the seas.

The Memorial will also be a place where groups may hold memorial services, biessings
of the figet and similar services.

The City of Homer has proposed a portion of the Homer Spit for the Seafarer's
Memorial Park. The proposed site is an arez 100’ x 100’ on tha west side of the
Spit across from Fish Dock Road.

The Seafarer's Me
Memorial Park. Th

morial Park Committee is accepting ideas for the Seafarer's
e committes has tried to put as faw guidelines on the idea stage

of the Seafarer's Memorial Park as possible so as not to limit the imagination
and/or creativity of any one person or group with an idea.

The guidelines are:

(1) Positive, (2) Upliting and (3) May depict, but not limited

to the diverse uses and activities of the sea.

Submissions of ideas may be a total concept of the entire 100° x 100" proposed
Seafarer's Memorial Park or any part of the proposed area.

Submissions must include: (1) Name (2) Address (3) Phone Number. Please send
submissions to NPFA at the ahove address or leave with Homer Secretarial Services at
1213 Ocean Drive, Homer, before January 31st, 1891,

For further information contact any of the foliowing:

AT Tarks e Hinkie Evan Cundiff Judy Winn
235-5680 235-3429 235-8831 235-8712
Doug Cougenhower Rick Wiseg ~ Lou Lovelace

235-5643 235-8195 235-6134

39
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PORT/HARBOR ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 19, 1950

a2 thirty day/one year cancellation clause, it made it difficult
to do any costly improvements and development. He said he was
serious about continuing improvements and would like an
additional 36,000 scuare feet to work with, basically one hundred
feet on top of the current space on Lot 49. He understouod that
the City was trying to hold land for the "highest and best use."
He felt with the new deep water dock and staging on the 30 Acres
that the time might be right that camping is the highest and best
use of the area by the old dock. He asked the Commission to
support his request for additional space for further expansion of
the campground to include water and sewer hookup.

Chairman Vanderbrink complimented Mr. Chapple on his campground
operation. He stated he had no objection to Mr. Chapple’s
request for additional space but recommended the axpansion be on
the lower part of Lot 48 rather than Lot 49, He reminded the
Commission that the State was negotiating with the ity Ffor
staging ground in that area. Further, that under. the current
contract with Oceantrawl which gives them the right to sell their
interest in the Deep Water Dock (basically making it a private
dock), the City should maintain staging area near the City Dock.

Mr. Christopher asked Mr. Chapple that instead of adding the one
hundred feast on top of their existing lot, would he consider
continuing the lot line across Lot 48 behind the City impound

vard, basically dividing that lot in *wo. Mr. Chapple was in
agreement,

Chairman Vanderbrink recommended the City investigate purchasing
the beachfront property currently owned by FDIC extending tawards

Lands End. This land is currently designated open space
recreaticnal.

The Commission took a break at 8:30 p.m. - the meeting resumed at
8:50 p.m.

HINKLE/KLINKER - MOTION TO THE CITY COUNCIT, THAT THE PORT AND
HARBOR COMMISSION RECOMMENDS THAT IF REQUESTED THE HOMER SPIT

CAMPGROUND BE EXTENDED FROM ITS PRESENT LOCATION ON LOT 49 SOUTH
TO LOT 48.

The motion passed unanimously,

B. Alan Parks - Seafarers’ Mewmorial

Mr. Parks informed the Commisszion that he was there on behalf of
the Seafarers’ Memorial Committee of which Commissicner Hinkle

was also a member. He related the general purpose was to honor

3
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PORT/HARBOR ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 19, 1990

persons lest at sea and that
alert people of the concapt
choosing an appropriate site,

developing
monument., establishing a list

the Committee‘’s initial gual was to
They were working on raising funds,
mridelines for memorial
of supporters and beople willing to

donate +time or money, and much more. The Committese had
tentatively picked two locations: at thel end of Fish Dock Road
locking west and on the overslope (harbor boardwalk), in
particular near the Harbormaster‘s Offire. He informed the

Commission that the Seafarers’
Tuesday to chose the location.

Memorial Committee would meet nextc

Commissioner Hinkle asked what was reguired to get land dedicated

for that use,

of road frontage on the Property where 1
deposited.

Mr. Christopher responded it would have t
go before the Kenai Peninsula Borough. He

Flanning and Zoning Department at City Hall.

Commissioner Hinkle responded that maybe 'dedicated™

basically asking for Approximately one hundred feet

the dredge spills were

© be surveyed and then
suggested they contact

was not the

correct word as the Committes was only asking the City to allow

the memorial to be constructed in the are
lot line. Mr. Christopher said +this was
always belong to the City. Both Commis

Parks felt this would be agreeable to the Seafarers’

Committee,

Planning and Zoning Commissioner Anderson

line would not have to be changed but what

commission was whether
Coemprehensive Plan.
the Borough level, If anything else
site, it would require zoning changes as
principal use on a lot. It would

conditional use as that area is zoned as

it would be cons
If it was not,

Mr. Parks stated he would like to see the
seafarers’ memorial and not be surrounded
camping. He personally felt the area acros

wWas appropriate as it was very wisible and
from the harbor would be reminded of people

VANDERBRINK/HINKLE - MOTION TO THE CITY cou
HARBOR COMMISSION WISHES To AGAIN SUPPO
SEAFARERS’ MEMORIAL LOCATED ON THE WEST ENT

ELSEWHERE IN THE HARBOR ARFA.

regquire
open space recreaticnal.

B without changing the
possible but it would
Sioner Hinkle and Mr.
Memorial

responded that the lot
would come before his
Lstent with the Momer

it woulld requires a change zt
(structure)

went on thart
there can only be one
a variance for

area be primarily =
by other uses such as
55 from Fish Dock Road
poats coming and going
lost at sea.

NCIL THAT THE PORT AND
RT THE CONCEPT OF A
OF FISH DOCK ROAD OR




PORT/HARBOR ADVISORY COMMISSTON
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 19, 1990

The motion passed unanimously.,

Mr. Parks said he had learned from Eileen Bechtel that the
memorial was listed as a Capital Improvement Project, The
Committee felt the memorial fund should have at least £90,000

before construction began and if they could get matching funds,
the money could he easily raised.

VANDERBRINK/KRANICH - MOTION TO THE cCITY CDi'J'NCIL THAT THE PORT
AND HARBOR COMMTSSTON RECOMMENDS THAT THE SEAFARERS’ MEMORTIAL AS
PART OF THE 1990 THROUGH 1995 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM BE ON A
ONE FOR FOUR DOLLAR BASIS NOT TO EXCEED 525,000.

The motion passed unanimously.

INFORMATIONAL, ITEMS

STAFF REPORT

COMMENTS OF THE AUDIENCE

COMMENTS OF THE COMMISSTON

Commissioner Vanderbrink neotified the Commission hne would not be
present at the next two neetings,

ADLTOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Commigsion,

the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 P-m. The next reqular meeting
is scheduled for Cctoper 17, 1999,

Ruth A. Hall, Secretary
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